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MEETING MINUTES –September 27, 2016
I.  
CALL TO ORDER 

The meeting was called to order by PTA President, Jen Roberts, at 7:04 PM at the Herbison Woods Library.  

 
PRESENT

Jen Roberts, Kara Massey, Michelle Utrup, Shelbi Frayer, Lauren Stebbins, Vicky Milner, 
Emily Palmatier, Linda Reha, Beth Whaley, Mona Walter, Stephanie Hopkins, Rick Malesky, 
Karen Linton, Melissa Way, Brittany Smith, Thommie Bengel, Sarah Peterson, Andrea 
Charles, Jordan Burroughs, Joann West, Megan Tressel, Becky Brege, Corey Starmer, Jen 
Bruning, Andrea Spagnuolo, Michelle Wieferich, Kelly Jimenez, Barbara Lowes, Emily P, 
Jennifer Benson, and Clay Coey.
II. 
Additions/Changes to Agenda: N/A
III. 
Approval of Minutes: N/A
IV.
Superintendent Dr. John Dieter and YesDEWITT Committee member to 
speak on the Bond Proposal.  Dr. Dieter presented history and current needs of the 
schools within the district.  He said DPS rely heavily on bonds because DPS is a minimally 
funded school. DPS is hoping voters will vote yes to a 25 million dollar bond extension.  He 
presented the plans for each of the schools and how the money would help improve buildings, 
technology, and safety.  Dave Ladd from the YesDEWITT Committee then spoke to the PTA 
about their vote and how they could help.
V.
Report of Officers: 


a. Treasurer’s Report:  Shelbi Frayer passed out the current budget for all members to review.  
She explained that our goal is to put as much money back into the schools as we can.  There 
was a motion to approve the report.  Beth Whaley approved and Lauren Stebbins seconded.  
The report was approved by all.  

b.Vice President’s Report: Michelle Utrup just wanted to take the opportunity to thank 
everyone for participating and giving their time to the PTA this year.  


c. President’s Report: Jen Roberts shared with the group that we met in July to come up with 
the proposed budget.  She also thanked everyone for everything they do for the PTA.
VI.
Committee Reports:
a.  Membership: Our committee chair, Sarah Peterson stated that the PTA held an early membership drive in the spring at a reduced rate.  From that the PTA gained 96 members.  We are currently at 153 members.  She shared that some of the benefits of being a member are the member directory and business coupons.  There was a drawing for a gift during the early bird sign up and she said that when we hit 200 members, there will be another drawing. 
b. Tailgate: It is 2 weeks away!  Rick Malesky is currently gathering supplies and looking for a truck and trailer to pull the grill.  He shared that they might want to start earlier since the J.V. football game starts earlier.  He needs help with set up from 2-4.  
c. Monster Mash: Jen Benson stated that there will be pizza, water, and popcorn.  Instead of having canned goods, she will be collecting snacks to be provided to the local schools.  She is working with Michelle to get the flyer out soon.  
d. Denim and Diamonds: Amanda Spagnuolo gave her report stating the event date is November 5 at Royal Scot.  There will be a large silent auction, heads or tails game, jewelry game, and much more.  She said people can start ordering tickets on line soon.  It is $5 per person but increases to $10 at the door.  The classroom basket coordinators met and are in the process of sending out letters for donations.  She is setting up a “parent night out” with DARA on the night of the event for parents.  
e. Display My Art: Jen stated that this is a new company and she would appreciate any feedback.
f. Spirit Wear: Megan Tressel, the spirit wear chair, said that the PTA and Boosters send forms out at the same time.  Megan will be the main contact.  It will be very basic: sweatshirts, socks, and dry-fit.  The order forms will be sent on Halloween.  
VII.
Building Updates:

a.  F.E.C.C.: Beth Whaley, principal, stated that the kids have been busy.  They’ve conducted their fall reading assessments with the kids: DIEBELS.  Kids are looking forward to the book fair coming up and going to Uncle John’s cider mill.  She said they have many new teachers at FECC and she loves them all!
b. Shavey Rd. Elementary:  Emily Palmatier, principal, stated that the transition back to school has been good.  Everyone has been working together to get 500 kids and 60 plus staff members settled in.  PBIS is being implemented in every area of the school.  
c. Scott School:  Linda Reha, principal, stated that they are currently at 448 students at Scott School!  She stated that the early release days for teacher collaborations went really well.  Their specials teachers worked on putting their lessons into Atlas.  They are looking forward to: the book fair, walk to school day, BIG lessons, and the Fun Run.  
d. Herbison Woods School:  nothing to report. 
VIII.   New Business: New people introduced themselves. 
IX.     Adjourn:  The meeting was adjourned at 8:44 p.m. 
Minutes submitted by Kara Massey, Secretary 

